
1

Makarow, Irina (ECY)

From: Bonnie Newkirk <newkirk.bonnie@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, December 7, 2020 3:42 PM
To: ECY RE CHEM ACTION PLANS (HWTR)
Subject: Fwd: Comments on Pfas &pfoa

THIS EMAIL ORIGINATED FROM OUTSIDE THE WASHINGTON STATE EMAIL SYSTEM - Take caution not 
to open attachments or links unless you know the sender AND were expecting the attachment or the link 

 I live on Whidbey Island at my family farm that  has been in operation for over 100 years.   Navy Air Station Whidbey island has 
polluted our area so bad with Pfas and pfoa at more than 190 ppt and your organisation just authorized a ms4 storm water 
permit for the Navy to continue polluting at this level and higher levels  with zero regard for our farm and our lively hood let alone 
the salmon habitat that is not more than 1000 ft away.  This pollution is also encrouching on numerous other farms in Dugualla 
bay area.  
I have very little confidence in the agency handling this ms4 storm water permit. You obviously have no 
concern about the scientific data about the pfas & pfos and the harm this produces to environment. 
 
We ask for a public meeting and you did even take our concern into consideration. Which suggest to me you 
have not done your due diligence in research on harm of this chemical that it can not be corrected. Which tells 
me you do not care about the repercusstions that this chemical is harming our environment. 
 
Mask up! stay safe! not that it will matter to you. 
 
Bonnie Newkirk 
email: newkirk.bonnie@gmail.com  
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